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April 22, 2021  

Dear    
 
In compliance with Government Code § 6253, this letter addresses your California Public Records 
Act (Gov. Code § 6250 et seq) request dated March 29, 2021.  On April 2, 2021, we extended our 
time to respond to your request pursuant to Government Section 6253(c).   
 
Please find as follows your requests for records regarding former Deputy District Attorney Peter 
Hardin and our responses to those requests.   
 
Request No. 1: “Peter Hardin’s personnel file from his time at the Orange County District Attorney’s 
office.” 
 
Response:  Personnel records of employees are subject to disclosure, unless the disclosure of such 
records would constitute an unwarranted invasion of personal privacy. (Government Code § 
6254(c).) “Under section 6254, subdivision (c), the court balances the public interest in disclosure 
against the individual’s interest in privacy.”) (Los Angeles Unified School Dist. v. Superior 
Court (2014) 228 Cal.App.4th 222, 240.) After applying the court’s balancing test, we have identified 
responsive records that are being produced to you along with this correspondence. We have 
identified additional responsive records the disclosure of which would constitute an unwarranted 
invasion of Mr. Hardin’s personal privacy. Accordingly, the additional records will not be disclosed.   
    
Request No. 2: “Any references to indiscretions or incidents from his service in the military relating 
to Mr. Hardin, including background findings, i.e. did your office discover our article about his court-
marshal proceedings? Why did you hire him despite these incidents in his history?” 
 
Response:  Please see the response to Request No. 1. After applying the court’s balancing test, we 
have identified responsive records. In the opinion of county counsel, the disclosure of the responsive 
records would constitute an unwarranted invasion of Mr. Hardin’s personal privacy. Accordingly, the 
additional records will not be disclosed. 
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Request No. 3: “Any admissions, oral or in writing, by Mr. Hardin, when confronted with the 
allegations of his military history.”  
 
Response: We do not have any responsive records to this request.  
 
Request No. 4: “Follow up with Mr. Hardin while in your employ regarding other extra-marital affairs 
including the birth of a male child by a woman named Amber (unknown last name) and whether that 
relationship was reported or caused problems with his work in the workplace.”  
 
Response: We do not have any responsive records to this request.  
 
Request No. 5: “Your office’s inquiry into contested child custody issues currently pending, but 
apparently under seal in the Orange County Superior Court.” 
 
Response:  We do not have any records that are responsive to this request.  
 
Request No. 6:  “Any references to issues of sexual misconduct or issues relating to Mr. Hardin.” 
 
Response:  This request is vague. Please see the response to Request No. 1. Records from Mr. 
Hardin’s personnel file subject to release under the Public Records Act are being produced, and 
records in which disclosure would constitute an unwarranted invasion of Mr. Hardin’s personal 
privacy are not being produced. Background checks of County employees are confidential and not 
subject to disclosure under Government Code sections 6254(c) and 6255.  
 
Request No. 7: “Any and all records relating to Mr. Hardin’s abrupt reason for leaving the District 
Attorney’s office after only serving so briefly.” 
 
Response: We are interpreting this request as a request for records identifying Mr. Hardin’s 
resignation from employment from the County of Orange. We have a responsive record, Mr. Hardin’s 
letter of resignation, to your request that will be disclosed. We do not have any other responsive 
records to this request.  
 
Request No. 8: “Any and all complaints against Mr. Hardin.”  
 
Response:  We are interpreting your request to be for records of complaints as to Mr. Hardin while 
he was employed as a Deputy District Attorney with this office; we do not have any responsive 
records to this request.  
 
Request No. 9:  “Any and all information regarding Mr. Hardin’s cases and whether he engaged in 
any inappropriate conduct in the handling of cases assigned to him.”  
 
Response:  Mr. Hardin was employed with the Orange County District Attorney’s office from October 
24, 2014  to November 25, 2015 as a Deputy District Attorney assigned to the Harbor Justice Center 
where he was assigned initially to the felony team and then in April 2015 to the misdemeanor team. 
Mr. Hardin did not have specific cases assigned to him but rather handled varying cases that were 
on the court’s calendar each day.  We have responsive records consisting of records from cases Mr. 
Hardin handled through jury trial or guilty plea that will be disclosed.  
 
 
 
 
 




